

June 24, 2010

Dorothy Graham Graham Family Foundation 544 61st St. Oakland, CA 94609

Dear Dorothy,

On behalf of all of us at Ella Baker Center for Human Rights, thank you for the Graham Family Foundation's recent grant of \$5,000 received on June 23, 2010 (check #188). We are thrilled to continue to build our relationship with you This grant, per your request, will be designated for Books Not Bars (\$3,850) and Heal the Streets (\$1,150).

We will provide you with a midterm status report by October 31, 2010, as well as a final report by January 31, 2011 (our fiscal year ends on December 31). We will specifically report on the following which you expressed interest in:

Heal the Streets

- 1. Identifying and training the second cohort (10-12 youth) of *Heal the Streets* fellows in violence prevention advocacy.
- Holding a formal presentation of youth's violence prevention strategies and recommendations to Oakland Unified School District and Oakland City Council in June 2011.
- 3. Engaging 500+ community members in youth-led community strategy sessions, focus groups, community surveys/research, and various community events.

Books Not Bars

- Family participation in political education and skill building trainings and community events
- 2. Level of family engagement in advocacy and their participation in helping draft legislation; and
- 3. Growth of family membership, involvement and support for Books Not Bars in Alameda County through organizing.

I look forward to updating you with our progress and seeing you at one or both of our upcoming events next month:

Thursday, July 1 - Heal the Streets Graduation Celebration

Humanist Hall 390 27th Street Oakland, CA 94612 6:30-8:30pm

Tuesday, July 20 – Books Not Bars Film Premier, Learning from Our Mistakes

Nile Hall (Preservation Park) 668 13th Street

Oakland, CA 94612

6:30 PM - 8:30pm

Please know that our work would not be possible without the support of community members like you.

Warm regards,

Jessica de Jesus

Director of Development

Someth Dorothig!

I really enjoyed learn informat your shorn 2 legacy

She bears behind though

As no goods or services were provided, your contribution is wholly tax-deductible. For your tax filing purposes, our tax 1D# is 94-3252009. Please keep a copy of this letter for your records.

510,428,3940



August 18, 2010

Dorothy Graham Graham Family Foundation 544 61st St. Oakland, CA 94609

Dear Dorothy:

On behalf of all of us at the Ella Baker Center for Human Rights, thank you for the Graham Family Foundation's recent grant of \$1,000 received on August 18, 2010 (check #197) for the Van Jones Scholarship – we are so grateful for your support.

As you know, this scholarship is awarded to a young community member who demonstrates an unrelenting commitment to social justice with plans to continue his/her education. I'm glad that you had a chance to meet this year's winner, DeAndre Lewis – he is truly an inspiration and model for many young men in our community.

Our hope is to offer this scholarship every year at our Annual Ella Awards celebration.

Thank you again for all your support!

In community,

Jessica de Jesus Director of Strategic Growth

As no goods or services were provided in exchange of this gift, your contribution is wholly tax-deductible to the full extent of the law. Our tax ID # is 94-3252009. Please keep this letter for your records.